Meadow Brook Theatre

Description of Program

Meadow Brook Theatre (MBT) is Michigan’s largest professional theatre company, and has been designated as one of Michigan’s prestigious Anchor Arts Organizations, in recognition of its excellence and statewide impact. It has also been the state’s only constituent member of the League of Resident Theatres (LORT), a national organization which establishes contract and quality standards for regional professional theatres. Founded in 1967 as MSU-Oakland’s resident professional repertory theatre, MBT has created well over 250 original productions in its 37 subscription seasons, and has introduced many thousands of school children to live theatre.

Along with MBT’s success over the years have come considerable financial challenges.  On June 23, 2003, the University entered into an agreement with The Theatre Ensemble, a non-profit corporation, to lease Meadow Brook Theatre facilities to produce a full season of plays in each of the next five years, beginning in fiscal year 2004.  Highlights of the agreement include:

· Continued offering of professional theatre productions and related events as  Meadow Brook Theatre.

· Guaranteed rent payment per week of each production season, with a guaranteed number of weeks each year.

· Additional rent payments based on tickets sold.

· Increased opportunities for a strong relationship between The Theatre Ensemble and Oakland University’s students, particularly those in the academic theatre programs.

The following materials reflect this change in business model, with the elimination of operating activities from the University’s finances, and the inclusion of rent payments and minor expenses related to the lease agreement.

Meadow Brook Theatre

Major Changes in Business

The estimated actual results for Meadow Brook Theatre for fiscal year 2002-2003 reflect the results of theatre operations for the year.  The theatre budgets for the fiscal years ended June 30, 2004, 2005, and 2006 reflect estimated lease revenue from The Theatre Ensemble, and related university expenses for utilities and insurance.  One-time transition costs, particularly employee and other contractual expenses, are yet to be determined, and will be reported to the Board of Trustees when finalized. 

